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Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time – October 9, 2016 

Very Rev. Thomas J. Ciba, V.F. 
Pastor  
Rev. Gerard J. Sudol  
In Residence 
Rev. Anthony Azzarto, S.J. 
Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Michael Braden, S.J. 
Weekend Assistant 
Rev. David Stump, S.J. 
Weekend Assistant 
Mrs. Anna Mae Stefanelli 
Principal 
Mr. Jonathan Blevis 
Pastoral Associate 
Mr. Ben Rauch 
Director of Music 

 
Parish Office  
201-434-0798 
Fax 
201-985-0918 
Email 
pastor@olcjc.org 
bulletin@olcjc.org 
Websites 
www.olcjc.org 
www.olcschool.org 
The OLC School  
201-434-2405 
Little Harbor Academy 
201-434-6708 
Counseling, Ann Tedeschi, 
LCSW,* 
201-339-3372, 201-725-8154 
Counseling, Relief & Solutions 
Counseling,* 201-666-2400 
*Not affiliated with OLC 

Mass Schedule 
Monday – Friday: 12:30 pm (Church open from 12:00 noon to 1:15 pm) 
Saturday:  5:00 pm, Sunday Vigil Mass 
Sunday:   10:00 am, 12:30 pm and 7:00 pm 
Note:   St. Anthony of Padua, 330 Sixth Street, Jersey City, the Center for 

Polish Ministry in Jersey City, offers a Polish Language Mass at 
OLC, Sundays at 8:00 am. 

 
Faith Formation during 10:00 am Mass 
We provide a Faith Formation program called “Children’s Liturgy of the Word” for chil-
dren 2½ years of age on up during the Sunday Mass.  We dismiss the children from 
Mass after the Opening Prayer to the church hall, returning before the Offertory.  Par-
ents are welcome to accompany their child if they wish.   
 
Confessions/Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday 4:00 pm to 4:30 pm in the church and at other times by appointment with the 
pastor. 
 
Weddings  
Those interested in celebrating the Sacrament of Marriage should contact the parish 
office one year in advance of their proposed date of marriage. 
 
Infant Baptisms 
Preparation for Baptism should ideally begin before the birth of the child.  Expectant 
parents should visit the parish website for more information. 
 
The OLC School – Quality Education on the Waterfront  
248 Luis Marin Blvd., Jersey City, NJ 07302 
Grades 1 - 8 
Accredited by the Middle States Commission on Elementary and Secondary Schools 
 
The Little Harbor Academy – The Early Childhood Division of the OLC School 
186 Grand Street, Jersey City, NJ  07302 
Programs:  Kindergarten; Pre-Kindergarten Program for 3- & 4-year-olds; Montessori 
Toddler Program for 2-year-olds 
 
To Register and Be Part of OLC 
We welcome you to register and to be part of our parish family.  Please contact the 
parish office to arrange an informal appointment with the pastor. 
 
Saints Peter and Paul Church, Hoboken and OLC Church, Jersey City 
We work together to proclaim and live the Gospel on the Hudson River Waterfront by 
sharing our time, energy, and resources, and in doing so, we more powerfully witness 
the presence of Christ. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Lady of Czestochowa Catholic Church 
120 Sussex Street, Jersey City, NJ 07302 

 
 

Our Mission 
The mission of our Parish is to reach out to all people and encourage them to join us in joyfully 
giving praise and glory to God; to build a Christian community that, with trust in God, embraces 
the future, and in doing so, is a beacon of faith, hope and love on the Jersey City waterfront. 
 
Our History 
Our Lady of Czestochowa Church, or OLC, was founded in 1911 to serve Polish immigrants in 
Jersey City. Today, OLC is growing and changing as it seeks to serve all those who now live in 
our neighborhood. The Church takes its name from a city in Poland that houses a cherished 
icon of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  A copy of that icon is centrally located in our historic Church. 
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OLC SCHOOL OPEN HOUSES 
The Registration Portal will soon be 

open for Open Houses for OLC.  Please 
check the school website at: olcschool.org for 
updates.  Open Houses will be held during 
the week of November 14-18 at 9:00 am.  
Please note that you will not receive an 

email confirming your appointment.  If space is availa-
ble on the selected Open House dates, you will have 
the ability to register.  If the date reads “Closed/Full”, 
you can then email your contact information and re-
quest to: waitlist@olcschool.org.  You will then be notified 
via email when an opening becomes available.   

LECTURE SERIES 
Father Tom will mediate a ten-part lecture/study group 

beginning Monday, October 
17, 7:30 pm, in the rectory..  
The subject will be “Catholi-
cism.”  It will be based upon 
a video presentation with 
speaker Fr. Robert Barron.  
We presented this lecture 
series last year, but we will host it again for those who could 
not attend last year or for those who missed different top-
ics.  Topics will include: 
1. “Amazed and Afraid - The Revelation of God Be-

come Man” 
2. “Happy Are We - The Teachings Of Jesus” 
3. “The Ineffable Mystery of God - That Than Which 

Nothing Greater Can Be Thought.” 
4. “Our Tainted Nature’s Solitary Boast - Mary, The 

Mother of God” 
5. "The Indispensable Men - Peter, Paul and The 

Missionary Adventure” 
6. “A Body Both Suffering and Glorious - The Mysti-

cal Union of Christ and The Church” 
7. “Word Made Flesh, True Bread of Heaven - The 

Mystery of The Church’s Sacrament and Wor-
ship” 

8. “A Vast Company of Witnesses - The Commun-
ion of Saints” 

9. “The Fire of His Love - Prayer And The Life of 
The Spirit” 

10. “World Without End - The Last Things” 
This presentation promises to be informative, inspira-

tional and spiritual.  The group setting will be informal.  
We will gather in the rectory at 7:30 pm, view the video, 
discuss it and socialize.  Please follow the bulletin for 
more details.   

This program is designed for both Catholics and 
non-Catholics wishing to learn more about Catholicism.  
This program will offer new insights into our faith and a 
deeper understanding about theology and spirituality. 

2017 MASS BOOK 
The 2017 Mass Book is open for 

mass intentions.  Please call 201-
434-0798 or stop by the rectory 
Monday-Friday from 9:30 am-5:00 
pm to arrange a mass intention. 

BLESSING OF ANIMALS AT OLC 
 

Ph
ot

os
 b

y 
A

da
m

 L
ig

er
al

de
 

In honor of the feast day of 
St. Francis of Assisi, OLC 

offered a blessing for pets on Sunday, 
October 2. 

mailto:waitlist@olcschool.org
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MASS INTENTIONS 
It is a long-standing tradition in 

many different faiths and cultures to 
remember, and even venerate, 
someone’s deceased relatives and 
friends.  We keep alive the memory of 
our deceased relatives and friends by 
remembering them in our prayers.  

Through our prayers, we can also continue that 
spiritual and loving connection we had when they 
walked this earth. 

Remembering someone in our prayers (whether 
alive or deceased) is particularly important to us as 
Catholics.  Because the celebration of the Mass is the 
highest form of worship, the practice of having a Mass 
“offered” for an individual, deceased or living, or for a 
particular intention, is an excellent way of bringing our 
intentions to God.  This is a long-standing tradition in 
the church.  It is also a devotional practice whereby we 
keep alive the memory of our loved ones.  Through this 
practice, we can maintain that loving bond between 
ourselves and those whom we love.  A Mass can be 
offered on the anniversary of death or on a person’s 
birthday, or at any time.  You may also have a Mass 
celebrated for someone who is ill, in thanksgiving and 
for special intentions for family and/or friends.    

Take the time to have a Mass celebrated for your 
loved-ones.  Simply stop by the rectory, call us at 201-
434-0798 or send an e-mail to secretary@olcjc.org. 

2016 EVENTS AT OLC 
OLC Seniors:  The next meeting will be on October 

12.  Call Dorothy Bromirski at 201-333-4888 for 
more information. 

The OLC Adult Choir:  The choir rehearsal takes 
place on Sundays at 11:15 am and then sings at 
the following 12:30 pm Mass.  Please contact our 
music director Ben Rauch at 
Directorofmusic@olcjc.org. 

Children’s Liturgy:  Every Sunday during 10:00 am 
Mass for 20 minutes.  Ages 2 and older.  Parents 
are welcome.  No registration required – join in!   

Coffee & Donuts:  Every Sunday after the 10:00 am 
Mass.  This event may be held in the church hall.  
Please call the rectory if you wish to volunteer. 

Parish Picnic: Sunday, October 16.  The Prep 
courtyard in front of their gym.  1:45 pm until…. 

Pilgrimage to The Basilica Of The National 
Shrine of The Immaculate Conception: 
Saturday, October 22, 2016 

 

SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READINGS 
Reflect on today’s readings.  Prepare for next Sunday. 

Sunday, October 9, 2016 
2 Kgs. 5:14-17; 2 Tm. 2:8-13; Lk. 17:11-19 

Sunday, October 16, 2016 
Ex. 17:8-13; 2 Tm. 3:14-4:2; Lk. 18:1-8 

WEEKLY OFFERING 
Thank you so much for your 

financial support and for living your 
financial commitment to your parish.  
We are grateful for those who 
generously support the parish.  We 
need your support to achieve our 

weekly collection goal of $6,000 per Sunday which is 
essential to the financial health of your parish.   

OLC is facing a financial crisis.  This past year 
many families have relocated out of Jersey City.  This 
has adversely affected our Sunday collections.  
Collections are down and ParishPay contributions 
have dropped by 30% to an average of less than 
$1,900 per week.  A very important way in which you 
can support your parish is to enroll in ParishPay and by 
being more generous in the Sunday collection.  To sign 
up, go to www.parishpay.com and follow the prompts.  

For the weekend of October 1/2, 427 people 
attended Mass; the collection in church amounted to 
$3,300.  The average ParishPay donations for the past 
30 days averaged $1,752 per week.  Last week’s 
Sunday collection amounts to $5,052.  This is $948 
below the collection goal of $6000 we have each week.  
Please be extra generous.  If you have been away from 
church traveling for any reason, we encourage you to 
“make up” your contributions.  Remember that 
although it is important to support your parish 
financially, your donation is ultimately a gift back to God 
for his blessings.    

FINAL WEEKEND FOR THE DRAWING ROOMS 
“PIN IT UP” EXHIBIT  

This will be 
the final week-
end for the “Pin It 
Up” exhibit.  Jer-

sey City artists will showcase works that can be pinned 
to the wall.  The Drawing Rooms will be a part of JC 
Artist Studio Tours on October 8 and 9 from 12:00-6:00 
pm.  The Drawing Rooms is at 180 Grand Street in Jer-
sey City.  Gallery hours are Thursday-Friday from 4:00-
7:00 pm, Saturday-Sunday from 2:00 pm-6:00 pm.  For 
more information, please call 201-208-8032 or go to 
their website:  www.drawingrooms.org. 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 
The World Mission Sunday celebration highlights 

the outreach of local churches through priests, reli-
gious and laity among the poor and marginalized half a 
world away.  Life-changing help is provided to mission 
churches in territories covering more than half the 
globe.  OLC will take up this special collection on Oc-
tober 22-23.  Founded by the Venerable Pauline Jari-
cot in 1822 in France, the Society for the Propagation 
of the Faith seeks prayer and sacrifice for the world’s 
Missions, now some 1,150 dioceses in Asia, Africa, the 
Pacific Islands and remote regions of Latin America.   

mailto:secretary@olcjc.org
mailto:Directorofmusic@olcjc.org
http://www.parishpay.com/
http://www.drawingrooms.org/
http://www.onefamilyinmission.org/society-propfaith/paulinejaricot.html
http://www.onefamilyinmission.org/society-propfaith/paulinejaricot.html
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MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 
Saturday October 8, 2016 
5:00 pm 
 

William Bromirski 
From George Wojcik 

Sunday October 9, 2016 
10:00 am Blanche Kyc (17th Ann.) 

From Family 
12:30 pm Bruno and Mary Listwan & Family 

From Laura Czysz; Cathy, Fred and 
Allie Savage 

7:00 pm People of the Parish 
Monday October 10, 2016 
12:30 pm  Frank, Helen and Buddy Dwulet 

From Dorothy Dowling 
Tuesday October 11, 2016 
12:30 pm Intentions of Wendy and Jerry 

From Michael Burke 
Wednesday October 12, 2016 
12:30 pm Communion Service 
Thursday October 13, 2016 
12:30 pm Margaret Adagnano 

From Barbara and Michael Burke 
Friday October 14, 2016 
12:30 pm Barbara Bromirski 

From Diane Burke 
Saturday October 15, 2016 
5:00 pm Ignatius (64th Ann.) and Rozalia 

Gradowski 
From Ted and Terri 

Sunday October 16, 2016 
10:00 am Barbara Bromirski 

From Leszek Sobul 
12:30 pm In Honor of St. Gerard Majella 

From Fr. Gerard Sudol 
7:00 pm People of the Parish 

Attend daily Mass.  It will make a difference in 
your life! 

STEWARDSHIP 
“Has none but this for-

eigner returned to give 
thanks to God?” 

-  Luke 17:18 
  
Most of us live “easy” 

lives.  We have food, shelter 
and clothing.  We go on va-
cation every year and own a 
car or two.  Most of us take 

this all for granted.  Did you ever notice that people with 
the least amount of possessions are usually the most 
grateful?  Shouldn’t this be the other way around?  
Take time every day and thank God for all He has given 
you. 

How do you measure up to the golden rule? 

FAITH WORKS 
Please remember to make a do-

nation of non-perishable food items 
the last weekend of the month to 
support our “Faith Works Program.”  
This is a very important work of char-
ity that has benefited many in our 
community.  We accept all canned 
and jarred non-perishable foods (vegetables, soups, 
tuna, canned meats, gravies, etc.).  We also accept toi-
letries.  Thank you for your contributions!  However, we 
must ask that only food be left on the back table as 
we cannot accept clothing at this time.   

REGISTER WITH YOUR PARISH/ 
REQUEST FOR PARISHIONER INFORMATION 

UPDATE 
All Catholics should register with a 

parish.  If you have been attending OLC, 
come to the OLC Rectory any time be-
tween the hours of 9:30 am – 5:00 pm, 

Monday – Friday, and fill out a registration card.  If you 
are currently a parishioner and have changed your ad-
dress or name within the past year, please notify the of-
fice by calling 201-434-0798 or email:  bulletin@olcjc.org. 

Proof of parish registration is necessary should you 
require a “sponsor certificate” to be a godparent.  

COOPERATIVE (COOP) ADMISSION EXAM 
FOR INCOMING EIGHTH-GRADERS 

The Cooperative Admissions Exami-nation for 
2016 for Eighth-grade students will be offered Friday, 
November 11, 2016.  The COOP is for students 
applying for fall 2017 admission to Catholic high 
schools in the 
Archdiocese of Newark 
and the Diocese of 
Paterson.  The test will 
be conducted at 
established test sites in the Archdiocese of Newark and 
the Diocese of Paterson.  The COOP is designed to 
measure scholastic aptitude in verbal and non-verbal 
abilities, and achievement in reading, mathematics, 
and language.  Applications and handbooks may be 
obtained from a Catholic elementary or high school.  
You may also write to the Cooperative Admissions 
Examination Office at the address below.  To apply 
online, visit the COOP web page at www.coopexam.org 
or call 1-888-921-2667 (888-921-COOP) weekdays 
between 8:30 am and 8:30 pm.  The examination fee 
of $60.00 will include reporting scores to three high 
schools of your choice.  Applications and fees will be 
processed now through October 14, 2016.  Apply early 
so you will have a much better chance of being 
assigned to a test site of your choice.  For more 
information, please email:  support@coopexam.org or 
contact the Archdiocese at:  www.rcan.org or the 
Diocese of Paterson at: www.patersondiocese.org.   

mailto:bulletin@olcjc.org
mailto:support@coopexam.org
http://www.patersondiocese.org/
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PARISH PICNIC 
Our parish picnic will be 

next Sunday, October 16.  The 
location is the Prep courtyard in 
front of their gym.  We were very 
successful enlisting volunteers 
to help.  We filled almost every 
major category, except two ares 

where we could use assistance.   
The Parish Office will email all volunteers (who pro-

vided email addresses) regarding details when to re-
port, where to go and what they will do.  Check your 
email for instructions,  Make certain that it does not go 
into the “Junk” folder. 

We have: 
• 5 volunteers to help prepare food on Saturday 

morning in the rectory.  Come to the rectory about 
9:30 am. 

• 24 volunteers to help set up.  Some will be re-
quested to report to the church; others to picnic 
grounds. 

• 11 volunteers to do the cooking. 
• 12 volunteers to serve. 
• 8 volunteers to help with children’s activities 
• 12 volunteers to help with clean-up 
• 3 volunteers to photograph the event. 
• 31 individuals donating desserts, ethnic foods, sal-

ads, etc.  (This will be more than enough,  no 
more will be needed). 
We need people to provide entertainment or music.  

In previous years, we had a DJ. Unfortunately, we do 
not know of anyone who could help.  If you know of 
someone, please let us know. 

The parish supplies sausage, hot dogs, hamburg-
ers, kielbasa, etc.  We still welcome donations of any 
ethic foods, Filipino, Indian, Polish, Korean, etc.  We 
have sufficient desserts. 

If you cannot help, please come and enjoy the 
festivities.  We need people with good appetites to 
enjoy the food and parishioner who will enjoy each 
other’s company as we celebrate community.   

PILGRIMAGE TO THE BASILICA OF 
THE NATIONAL SHRINE OF 

THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION  
Newark has 

designated its tri-
ennial pilgrimage 
to the Basilica of 
the National 
Shrine of the Im-
maculate Con-
ception in Wash-
ington, DC, a ma-

jor Archdiocesan Jubilee of Mercy observance.  The 
one-day Archdiocesan Pilgrimage will take place on 
Saturday, October 22, 2016. 

Past pilgrimages to the Basilica of the National 
Shrine have been tremendously successful, and we 
have successfully filled a bus going to Washington.  
There were only two seats available on the bus last 
Sunday. Please contact Dorothy Bromirski, 201-333-
4888, for more information and check the availability of 
these two seats.   

These one-day pilgimages are a source of great 
inspiration and edification for those who participate. 
During the final days of this “Jubilee Year of Mercy” 
let us invite the faithful to come with particular devo-
tion to Mary, Queen and Mother of Mercy.   

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
We are accepting late enrollment 

of children for the reception of their 
sacraments (First Reconciliation, First 
Holy Communion and Confirmation) 
for 2016.  Registration will take place 
in the rectory between 10:00 am and 
4:45 pm.   

When you register, we will require 
a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate.  The offer-
ing for Reconciliation and First Holy Communion is 
$120.  The offering for Confirmation is $60.  Classes 
begin this weekend, October 9. 

If your child is receiving 
Confirmation in 8th grade, 7th 
graders must register for our 
two-year program.  Should 
you have any questions, 
please call the rectory at 201-
434-0798. 

BAPTISM 
GATHERING TO REJOICE is the 

first component of our Baptism Pro-
gram for those preparing for the birth 
of their child.  You must pre-register 
for this program.  Register online at 
www.olcjc.org and reference “Formation 
and Sacraments.”  Follow the link to 
“Baptism of Children,” or call the rec-
tory.  Upcoming dates are: 

November 6, 2016; January 8, 2017 
GATHERING TO UNDERSTAND is the second part 

of our Baptism program.  If you are preparing for the 
baptism of your child, this program is required.  It ad-
dresses theology, the responsibilities and require-
ments of parents and Godparents, etc.  

You can register online, by phone, or you can just 
walk in (however, preregistration is extremely help-
ful).  Upcoming dates are: 

December 4, 2016; February 5, 2017 
Please register as parishioners before attending the 

baptism classes.  You can register in the rectory Monday 
through Friday from 9:30 am until 5:00 pm.  The application 
is free and only takes a few minutes. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=sacrament+of+confirmation&view=detailv2&&qpvt=sacrament+of+confirmation&id=B8F7FF807D511F357589EB80273420762DE0C085&selectedIndex=16&ccid=QjUl7hXC&simid=608047458548058106&thid=JN.HX9DgMCjU5nXdyr/F7Fu7w

